Dear Standish Voice member
Here is the newsletter for December…
STANDISH NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
You only have a day or so to send your views to Wigan Council as part of the submissions process on Standish Neighbourhood Plan.
We need as many people as possible to say they support the plan as we know housing developers will be objecting to our policies to give more control over the scale and type of homes to be built in Standish in the future.
The plan also gives protection against building on four special green sites across the village: the ponds at Almond Brook, the triangle of land at Robin Hill near The Line, Southlands Rec and the Victoria Pit area, next to Ashfield Park.
There are also policies to improve the village centre, improve recreation areas, support more car parking, enhance footpaths and bridlepaths and other proposals to improve the village.
But we need our members to support it by filling in this Wigan Council form and sending it back to them. All the submissions will go to a government planning examiner who will look at them and decide if the policies can go ahead to a plan referendum.
You can access the form here: https://wigan.gov.uk/Council/Strategies-Plans-and-Policies/Planning/Neighbourhood-plan/Feedback-on-Standish-plan.aspx
The Final Draft of the Neighbourhood Plan, created by Standish Voice after a number of consultations with the community, has been out for a six-week statutory consultation. Wigan Council is carrying out the consultation after Standish Voice conducted its own last year and modified the plan in the light of submissions. You can give your views until 11.45pm on Wednesday, December 19.
Highlights of the plan include policies to:
* Influence the amount of new housing
* Ensure any new housing meets the needs of Standish and its people
* Make the village centre more attractive and vibrant
* Control the number of hot food takeaways in the village centre
* Protect valuable green spaces that could be under threat of development in the future
* Create a new park in the village centre
* Improve existing recreation areas, parkland and open space
* Support more car parking in the village centre
* Create and improve cycle paths and footpaths
* Protect our historic pubs
* Create new green/wildlife corridors
You can read the Final Draft of the plan, with all its reports and other documentation, on the web page on Standish Voice's website and by following this link: https://wigan.gov.uk/Council/Strategies-Plans-and-Policies/Planning/Neighbourhood-plan/Final-Draft-Neighbourhood-Plan.aspx
STANDISH CHRISTMAS MARKET
[bookmark: _GoBack]Standish Christmas Market was a huge success again. Despite the poor weather, we estimate a similar number of people enjoyed the day (around 5,000) and businesses, pubs and restaurants in the village were very busy. Thousands of pounds were also raised for good causes. We received some fantastic feedback from the public, the council and police were very satisfied with the arrangements and our traders also said how well organised the day was.
We have not yet done a final reckoning of our accounts for the day, but we believe we have made enough money from the event to stage another Market day next year, should we decide to do so.
As ever with an event of this scale, lots of people from across the village helped in the staging of it. Below, our Standish Christmas Market Committee has compiled a list of those who helped:
First, the good people of Cross Street, Church Street, St Wilfrid's Church, Standish and Standish Methodist Church for allowing us to use their premises for our craft halls, stage, bar and stalls respectively. The wonderful Friends of Standish Library for organising all of the brilliant family fun in the Library and, of course, Standish Library for letting them. Tania Brown for giving us access to emergency parking. Stephen Carter, of The Standish Centre, and Standish Unity Club for making special allowances and opening early for us, St Wilfrid’s Bellringers, everyone at Cross Street Arts, Craig at The Hoot, residents of Cross Street, Church Street and Market Place. The Lychgate for teas and coffees and Gav at The Globe for giving Standish Christmas Market a home for 10 months of planning.
Next ADS Marquees who, as always, showed up and just got on with the job no matter what, like the consummate professionals they are. Leisuretec, for their patience in stage building; Kev and the team at the Albion Ale House micropub, for coming up with (and sticking to) the plan which makes life easy for us. The lovely people of the One Ten Bar for making sure the gin flowed like water. And the team at Allday's Farm - The Country Learning Farm, for allowing us all to meet their lovely group of animals. Also, Wood Fold School for the use of their car park. All our traders on the day.
Of course, Standish Christmas Market could not take place without our amazing volunteers, who stepped up to the plate and racked up 564 hours of unpaid service across the Market - including the library volunteers from Friends of Standish Library - on Saturday alone. That doesn’t include preparations on Friday and clearing up on Sunday - or the many hundreds of hours arranging the Market throughout the year.
Volunteers: Standish Christmas Market Committee: Standish Voice Events Lead Jaime Jones, Kathy Robertson, Ian Trafford, Paul Ogden, Debbie Rickard, Diane Gore, Gareth Thomas, Jill Whitham, Sarah Djali, Debbie Parkinson, Yvonne Winstanley, Chris Crossan, Adam Marsh, Helen Smith. 
Market Day volunteers: Emma Appleton, Lee Bakewell, Karen Bliss, Phil Bliss, Julie Butler, Claire Callaghan, Kevin Callaghan, Sam Clayton, Chris Crossan, Hugh Crossan, Sarah Djali, Chris Djali, Peter Djali, John Djali, Allan Foster, Gill Foster, Jennifer Garner, Diane Gore, John Gore, Judith Hackett, Abigail Howlett, Tracey Howson, Steve Iddon, Anthony Jones, Jaime Jones, Dave King, Nic Macmillan, Adam Marsh, Jane Molloy, Carrie Monks, Janet Monks, Penny Murphy, Erik Newman, Viv Newman, Paul Ogden, Nicky Ogden, Maddy Ogden, Debbie Parkinson, Mark Parry, Debbie Rickard, Neil Robertson, Kathy Robertson, Helen Sharples, Helen Smith, Jean Stone, Adrian Taylor, Sandie Taylor, Mick Taylor, Gareth Thomas, Ian Trafford, John Trafford, Chris Velone, Jill Whitham, Ray Whittingham, Yvonne Winstanley.
And finally, to the irreplaceable and irrepressibly brilliant people of Standish, who regardless of the weather have come out en masse for the last three years and supported the event.
Standish Voice would like to thank all our company sponsors, whose generosity helped to pay for many expenses of the day. These are: 
Bronze sponsors – Barbara’s of Standish; Potters Bar and One Stop. 
Many thanks to our wonderful Silver sponsors – Ainscough Industrial Services; R Banks and Son Funerals Ltd; Arnold And Phillips and Inglenorth.
We would especially like to thank our Gold Sponsor, Ainscough Group of Companies.
If any of our members have suggestions of how to make the Market better for next year, please email Standish Voice.
Attached are local newspaper clippings of the event.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Chinese Delight
Wigan Council’s planning committee last week agreed to the demolition of the Chinese Delight restaurant on Preston Road, to be replaced with 21 apartments on the site. Access will be from James Square.
Standish Voice wanted all the apartments to be either for older people or ‘affordable’ as there is a shortage of this type of accommodation in the village. However, the developer said the project would not be 'viable' if any of the homes were classed as affordable - and the planning committee agreed. Work on the site will begin within 12 months.
Chadwicks
The plans to knock down Chadwicks and turn the whole site into elderly people's accommodation has now been lodged with Wigan Council by developers McCarthy And Stone.
The scheme would sweep away all current buildings on the 2.3-acre site, including the former flooring shop and the restaurant fronting on to High Street, to be replaced with 92 apartments and communal areas catering for different types of elderly people.
There would be two blocks of homes, 31 of Retirement Living apartments and 61 Retirement Living Plus apartments with a residents’ restaurant and other facilities for extra care. There would be 60 car parking spaces for residents, visitors and staff and landscaping around the development.
The proposed buildings would be 2.5 storeys or two storeys high. Part of the scheme fronting High Street will be clad in stone. A report to Wigan planners says: "The buildings around the site are mainly 2 storey in height while the adjacent Medical Centre is 2.5 storeys with rooms in the roof. With consideration to the existing buildings on site, the proposals will be designed to remain similar in height with a reduction to 2 storeys at the site frontage to remain in keeping with the neighbouring buildings along the High Street."
The report also says there was a presentation of the plans at a public consultation last month and it adds that "most comments on the development were positive and in support of the proposals".
Standish Voice has met with the developers to discuss the proposals and we will be studying the finished plans now they have been submitted ahead of giving our opinion on the scheme. Please tell us your views of it by emailing us.
Attached are some images of how the scheme would look and the main report on the planning application from the developer.
AGM AND ELECTIONS
Standish Voice will hold its Annual General Meeting at the end of January and will be sending out a formal notice of the meeting in due course.
In line with our constitution, five posts on the committee will be elected on the night, which will include current committee members wishing to stand again. If you would like to propose yourself for election, please email us with details of how your expertise or experience can benefit the committee and Standish Voice as a whole.
POLICING
Standish Voice is now holding regular meetings with the local policing team. The next one will be in January. If you have particular issues you think we should be discussing with the police, please email us with your views.
The next meeting of Standish Voice will take place tonight (Tuesday, December 18) at 7.45pm at the Pavilion at Standish High School.
Standish Voice would like to wish all our members a wonderful Christmas and a very happy New Year!
Best wishes,
STANDISH VOICE COMMITTEE

